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BOARD MEETING SUMMARY


DATE: 12-11-2024						LOCATION: GERACE OFFICE BLDG, ROOM 331, Mayville, NY

Attendees: Bob Scudder, Bonnie Rae Strickland, Diane Hannum, Chuck Cornell, John Hemmer, Mark Geise, Lou Drago, Shelley Lincoln, Todd Hnatyszyn, 
Staff: Gina Paradis, Reuben Hernandez, Todd Thomas (legal counsel)

Absent:               

Excused: Rebecca Meeder, Hugh Butler

Guests: No guests

HIGHLIGHTS

	1
	Welcome & Privilege of the Floor:  Mark Geise welcomed everyone and started the meeting at 9:05

	2
	Approval of Minutes: Approval for September and October minutes were motioned first by Bob.S and second by Bonnie.S

	3.
	Financial Report: Jennifer presented the year-to-date P&L and PARIS budget reports, but there were no comments from the Board. Resolution 12-11-24-01 was motioned by Chuck C. and seconded by Bonnie S. The discussion included the balance sheet, particularly concerning the valuation of each property. Three options were presented to the board, and ultimately, the board selected option #2. Mark G. also brought up a potential concept concerning the balance sheet for further discussion with Jenn C. and the auditor in preparation for the January meeting and annual audit

	4. 
	Property Dispositions: 
Side Lot: 237 Mckinley St. Jamestown NY
Gina P. presented the offer for 237 Mckinley St, Jamestown, NY. The board expressed concerns about the buyer's intentions to utilize the side lot for parking equipment. Gina P. clarified that the buyer was informed he needed to address this issue with the local code enforcement municipality however, the board subsequently approved the purchase. Also discussed were proposed donations of properties located at 428 Nevins St, Dunkirk, NY (DEMO) and 116 So. Roberts, Dunkirk, NY. Gina P. has communicated with the current owner of 116 So. Roberts that might be a potential rehab, the current owner who has inherited the property is unable to maintain it, both physically and financially. Consequently, the board has decided to pending approval and amendment for the authorization of the property transfer (Resolution 12-11-24-02), which was motioned by Shelly L. and seconded by Lou D. 
Regarding Resolution 12-11-24-03, which addresses the Corridor Acquisition Plan and the authority to negotiate purchases, there was a discussion about the opportunity to utilize Sheldon funds for acquisitions within the city of Jamestown. It was proposed that Gina be allocated a pool of $75,000, with a maximum limit of $250,000, for property purchases with prior approval from the Chairman and/or Vice Chair. In light of our garage situation and past negative experiences with theft, Gina P. emphasized the significance of acquiring a storage facility (location not disclosed). This new space would allow us to store salvaged materials, house our trailer, establish a small workshop, and eventually set up a retail shop for salvaged goods (Resolution 12-11-24-04) was moved 1st by Bonnie S. and 2nd by Shelly L.

	5.
	Program & Activity Updates: Gina P. mentioned that the demolitions are progressing well, but our spending with HCR is taking longer due to the stages of demolition. Additionally, a prospective investor has expressed interest in our property at 344 E 4th Street, Jamestown, NY. Home Headquarters has expressed their willingness to collaborate with the family regarding the property at 1144 Prendergast in Jamestown. The shared staff position with Habitat for Humanity is moving forward successfully, interviews have been scheduled, and a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) is in the works for review at next month's meeting.

	6.
	Legal Updates (T Thomas): T. Thomas noted that the Auction is set to take place next year with a late summer auction plan in place. Gina P. mentioned that other counties’ land banks have successfully moved forward with acquisitions, while Bob S. stated that if we can present the necessary rules and regulations, the county is open to collaborating with the land bank. T. Thomas will be departing from the land bank beginning next year (2025) and has informed the board that they can now select a new attorney to represent the land bank. The board expressed deep appreciation to T. Thomas for his assistance and support with the Chautauqua County Land Bank Corporation.

	7.
	Meeting Schedule & Adjournment: The January monthly meeting will be 1/8/2025 motion to Adjourn 1st Lou D. 2nd by Bonnie S.
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